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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

October 17, 2024 
 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

2024 Street Maintenance   Paving is complete on all streets that were part of this year's program.  
Additional curbing is to be addressed this month.  Aside from that work is 
substantially complete. 

 
Pickle Ball Courts Work is substantially complete and courts are open for use.  Punch list items are 

identified and are being addressed.  

Emergency Generators         Work progresses. Generators are in place. Gas service meters are installed and 
Bixford PS/Elmont PS testing and start-up is expected to occur in next couple weeks. It is expected work 
    will be completed by end of October.  
 

Intersection Improvements       The OPWC funding application for roadway improvements was filled with 
SR 317 at Firehouse Lane MORPC on August 30. Presentation will be made to the integrating committee 

in October. The outcome will be known in December '24. 
 

 Heavy Hauls Recent heavy haul/super loads occurred in our jurisdiction on 9/15, 9/22, 9/29, 10/6, and 
   10/13 See the ODOT website at the following address, for more information: 

https://www.transportation.ohio.gov/about-us/traffic-advisories/district-9/superload 
 

 
 Development Projects 

 
Redwood Apts. Hendron Site work substantially complete.  1-year punch list is being prepared 
 
Franklin International Site improvement are underway. This site is located at the northeast corner 

of Saltzgaber Road and SR 317 (London-Groveport Rd). 
 
GMSD Transportation Site work is substantially complete 
   Center  

 
  


